SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

To:  
Mayor and Deputy Mayor of Sandy Town Council


Chairman and Vice-Chairman of Finance and General Purposes Committee


All Members of Finance and General Purposes Committee

There will be a Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee to be held on Monday 29th November 2010 in the Council Chamber at 10 Cambridge Road, Sandy, Beds at 7.30pm.











Susan M Foster
24th November 2010







Town Clerk
AGENDA

1. Apologies

2. To receive statutory declarations of interests from Members




(a) Prejudicial interests.

(b)    Personal interests.
3.  Planning applications received for comment by Sandy Town Council
    










(Any plans received for comment by Sandy Town Council will be on display in the Committee Room from 7.15 p.m. onwards and members are requested to view these prior to this item).

(Copy attached)

4.  Minutes








To sign the Minutes of the Meeting of the Finance and General Purposes Committee held on Monday 11th October 2010 as approved/amended and adopted by Full Council Meeting held on Monday 25th October 2010. 
5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
See list attached.  (Copy attached)

6. Annual Estimates 2011/2012
To consider lists of Special Items – Revenue, Repairs and Renewals and Capital Expenditure proposed by the Audit Committee for inclusion in the Annual Estimates for 2011/12 and to identify the order of priority for those items so approved. For submission to the Annual Estimates and Precept Meeting of the Council due to be held on Monday 24th January 2011.

(Copy attached).
7. Allotment update
To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
8. Alcohol Free Zone
To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
9. Proposed Waiting Restrictions in Sandy

To receive and consider proposed waiting restriction orders for Sunderland Road and Georgetown Road (Copies attached).

10. Speed limits on the A1

To receive and consider a letter from Alistair Burt MP and a response he has received from the Highways Agency, with regard to the A1 speed limits.

11. Procedures with regard to the issue of sandbags in cases of flooding
To receive and consider a letter received from Central Bedfordshire council with regard to a new policy on the issue of sandbags.
12. Minutes of the Tourist Information Centre Management Sub-Committee
To receive and consider the minutes of the meeting held on 15th October 2010. (Copy attached). 

13. Minutes of the Premises Sub-committee

To receive and consider the minutes of the meeting held on 20th October 2010. (Copy attached). 

14. Minutes of the Swimming Pool Working Group
To receive and consider the minutes of the meeting held on 25th October 2010. (Copy attached).  Also to note the contents of the letter received with regard to the consideration of the 2011/2012 Central Bedfordshire Council Swimming Programme.
*15.  CCTV in Sandy
To receive and consider Clerk’s report (Copy attached).
16. Press release

*Exempt information – Public Bodies (Admission to Meeting) Act 1960 and Section (14) of the Local Government (Access to Information Act) 1985. The Press and Public are given notice that they may be requested to retire during consideration of this item.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
DETAILS OF PLANNING APPLICATIONS RECEIVED FROM CENTRAL BEDFORDSHIRE COUNCIL

	DATE/REF
	APPLICANT
	DETAILS OF DEVELOPMENT
	TOWN COUNCIL COMMENTS
	CENTRAL BEDS NOTIFIED
	CENTRAL BEDS DECISION

	18/11/10

82/10


	CB/10/04117/ FULL

Revd D Williams

Church of St Swithun

The Rectory

High Street

Sandy

SG19 1AQ


	Full application for installation of glazing and glass door to the South Porch at Church of St Swithuns, High Street, Sandy, Beds.


	
	F&GP

29/11/10
	

	18/11/10

83/10
	CB/10/04078/ FULL

Tesco Stores Ltd

c/o Mr J Mills

Contour Planning Services

Weltech Centre

Ridgeway

Welwyn Garden City

Herts

AL7 2AA


	Full application for erection of Class A1 Foodstore, associated car parking, new vehicular access from New Road, upgrading existing access for service vehicles, creation of bus turning area and lay-by, realignment of drainage ditch, erection of retaining walls and other supporting infrastructure at former RKB Precision Products Ltd, New Road, Sandy, Beds.

Near neighbours 35 Willow Rise, MDM Consultants, Sandy Service Station Ltd, JSB McGinley, Limelight Direct, New Road,  Sandy Station Sandy, Beds notified. 


	
	F&GP

29/11/10
	


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 29.11.10
5. Position of outstanding authorised contracted works
(a) Special items from the Revenue Account
Churchyard

Tree work


    £3000.00
The tree felling and other remedial works are now complete, replacement trees are on order and will be planted as soon as possible.

Gate Pier repair

    £1500.00

Work now completed, including the installation of a new pedestrian gate.
Playing Fields

Yara Complex Fertiliser



£1,600.00
The spring application has been completed, another will be applied in January.
(b) Capital Account

Sunderland Road Recreation Ground

Jenkins Pavilion Heating Controller
   £2,050.00
Frustratingly this is still awaited.

(c)Interest on Capital Account

Benches

3 x Replacement benches

  £1350.00


One bench has been installed in Bedford Road Recreation Ground and the other on Beeston Green. The Premises Sub-committee have recommended that the final bench be ordered for installation near the cemetery chapel.


SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 29.11.10
6. Annual Estimates 2011/2012

The Audit Committee has identified sources of funding for a number of special items presented to it at its meeting on 2nd November 2009.  Members are requested to prioritise the articles as follows:

Priority 1 - Essential

Priority 2 - High Priority

Priority 3 - Desirable

Priority 4 - Low Priority

Priority 5 - Not recommended

Audit Committee Recommendations:
Revenue account
Election costs

Although there are four wards with six polling stations committee thought that it is unlikely that there would be elections in each ward and have budgeted for four polling stations to be used, at a cost of £1,500 each.

Election costs






  
  £4,500.00


Increased staff hours

Since the beginning of November Mrs Baker-Smith and Mrs Elliott have both undertaken an extra six hours of work per week. Already this is having a positive impact on the work of the office and it would be beneficial to continue this.




 
Increased staff hours






    £4,500.00

Mobile CCTV camera

Members will recall that Town Council purchased a mobile CCTV camera in conjunction with Aragon Housing which is situated on the Engayne Avenue Estate. There have been a number of problems associated with the use of this camera and in order to improve this it is suggested that maintenance (including the moving of the camera when requested) and monitoring of the camera be undertaken by Stevenage CCTV.

Mobile CCTV camera maintenance and monitoring

£1,200.00

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 29.11.10

6. Annual Estimates 2011/2012  (cont)

Interest on Capital Account

Now that the new basketball and football walls are in place it would increase their value to users if white line markings were put on them.

To mark basketball court and 5-a-side pitch


   £595.00


Capital Account

Office

The Clerk’s PC is now over 5 years old and is very slow, it may be appropriate to replace this for the new Town Clerk.

Now that Mrs Baker-Smith and Mrs Elliott are both working longer hours it is increasingly difficult for them to share the office PC and although Mrs Elliott uses the laptop it is not suitable for prolonged use.  If a new PC were purchased for her the laptop could be kept for use with the projector, with the car park barrier software and perhaps be used by Members.

2 new PCs
@ £500 each





£1,000.00







    


7. Allotment update

Statutory Notices to Quit have been issued for the present allotment site.  There are currently two promising avenues of exploration for a replacement site and the Clerk is pursuing these.

Additionally a private allotment site is being opened in Upper Caldecote and plots are being offered to residents of Sandy, should they wish to take advantage of the opportunity.
 (Members are requested to note the report).

8. Alcohol Free Zone
The application for an alcohol free zone in Sandy is progressing.  It will encompass the centre of the town including the station, Bedford Road Recreation Ground, the Market Square and High Street and Sunderland Road Recreation Ground.  
Landowners have been consulted and the process now moves on to its next stage, which is the public consultation.  It is hoped that the zone will be in place by March next year.

SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

       FINANCE AND GENERAL PURPOSES COMMITTEE – 29.11.10

8. Alcohol Free Zone  (cont)

However, Central Bedfordshire council have reviewed the process they follow and have decided to pass the costs of consultation and signage on to the Town Council. This includes two newspaper advertisements and appropriate signs around the area if the zone is implemented.  This is likely to cost around £1,000.  Previously these costs were borne by the higher authority and if Sandy’s original application had progressed as it should the Town Council would not have been asked for a contribution.

(Members are requested to note the report and decide if there is any action they would like to take).
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL
Notes of a meeting of the Tourist Information Centre Management Sub-Committee held on Monday 15th October 2010 at 11.00 am in the Council Chamber

Present: Cllr M Pettitt and Mrs R Crossman (Representing the TIC staff) together with the Mayor. Cllr Blaine attended later in the meeting.
1. Apologies: were received from Cllrs Bartlett and Gale and from Cllr Blaine for late attendance.

2. Minutes of the meetings of the management group held on Monday 19th April 2010.

The Minutes of the meetings of the Management Group held on Monday 19th April 2010 were received. 

3. Customer Statistics

After increases in visitor footfall in the early part of the year, from May the trend has been downwards. Visitor figures have reduced by 319 in May, 133 in June, 25 in July, 176 in August and 223 in September.  The only explanation is the economic uncertainty.  However, it is hoped that more visitors will be attracted by the sale of the Sandy calendar and Christmas cards.

4. Guided walks 2010

The guided walk programme had been a great success with the walks being fully subscribed. Planning for 2011 was now taking place and included a walk around Cardington.  It was suggested there might also be an “SOE” walk. The planned programme will be presented at the meeting in January.

5. Bedfordshire Tourism

Mrs Crossman reported that East of England Tourism is producing information guides on a number of towns in the region.  Sandy would be one of them and the booklet would be published in Spring 2011 and distributed through the Tourism network.

The future of Experience Bedfordshire is uncertain in the light of local authority budgetary constraints.  It is unlikely that Central Bedfordshire will have a dedicated tourism officer.

British Tourism week is to be held between 14th and 20th March 2011 and the Mayor will be invited to an afternoon tea at Wrest Park on 18th March.

6. Financial Report 2010/2011

The figures are broadly similar to the previous year.

	504
	Tourist Information Centre
	To Date
	Budget
	

	5401
	Staff Costs
	
	£26157
	£26,500
	

	5405
	Services
	
	
	£666
	£600
	

	5418
	Cleaning
	
	
	£595
	£515
	

	5419
	Communications
	
	£232
	£620
	

	5420
	Printing & Stationery
	
	£1065
	£2,500
	

	5421
	Postage
	
	
	£146
	£600
	

	5422
	Petty Cash
	
	
	£118
	£150
	

	5424
	Ticket Sales/Merchandise
	£15,790
	£18,000
	

	5425
	Stock in Hand
	
	£2,125
	£0
	

	
	Expenditure:
	
	
	46,894
	50,610
	

	7402
	Sales
	
	
	£20,266
	£25,000
	

	
	Income:- 
	
	
	20,266
	25,000
	

	
	Expenditure over income
	Net 
	
	26,628


	25,610
	


7.  Town Guide

The copy has been sent to the publisher and is awaiting proof reading.  The guide is paid for by advertising and the Town Council will be supplied with 5,000 copies.

8. Christmas Cards

These are still at the printers.  Mrs Crossman undertook to hasten them.

9. Rolling Banner Display Stand

The proof of the banner was displayed to the group and some small changes were suggested.  Mrs Crossman would implement these before production.

10. Accommodation Accreditation

The criteria for accommodation accreditation has now been agreed.  It will be implemented by Trading Standards and will be put into practice in Autumn 2011.

11. Staffing Matters

The Clerk explained that this item had been intended to cover an explanation of the changes which had been going to take place in September.  However, these were not now to be implemented and the Clerk together with Mrs Crossman and Mr Groom would discuss possible changes for 2011/12.

12. Any other Business

Mrs Crossman tabled some information on a Walkers are Welcome inititative.  This entails retailers, café’s etc displaying welcome signs.  The Greensand Ridge Trust is to look at implementing it to towns along the Greensand Ridge Trust.

It was suggested that local walking groups should be approached about the idea.

Resolved:That the Tourist Information Centre should close for the Christmas break between 23rd December and 2nd January inclusive.

13. Date of Next Meeting

Monday 17th January 2011 at 11.00am
SANDY TOWN COUNCIL

Minutes of a Meeting of the Premises Sub-Committee held on Wednesday 20th October 2010 at 10.00am at Stratford Road Depot, Stratford Road, Sandy, Bedfordshire.

PRESENT

Cllr D Gale Chairman, Cllr D Sharman and Cllr G White.

Also present Cllr P Sharman.

1. Apologies – Cllr Bartlett.

2.  
Minutes of meeting held on the 14th July 2010.

The Minutes of the meeting of the Sub-Committee held on 14th July were received and approved.  
3.
Cemetery Chapel and Workman’s shed

Members inspected and noted the interior of the Chapel is in good order. It was also noted that there was no electricity or heating and that its usage was very limited.

Members inspected the exterior of the building and noticed spool off on some of the stonework. 

Noted: That external stone repairs will be required in a few years time.
Resolved: That the outdoor fascia is painted in 2011. 

Resolved to recommend: That the 3rd bench from last years Estimates process is installed by the Chapel to replace a recently removed bench.

Members inspected the workman’s shed and noted that it was in reasonable order.

4.
Stratford Road Depot
Members inspected the mess room and noted that it is serviceable.

Members inspected the inside of the main storage building and noted the need for improved storage.

Members inspected the toilet room and noted that it is serviceable.

Members inspected the storage room and noted that it is serviceable.

Members noted that the gutters are leaking.

5. Any Other Business
Depot Storage Building

Members closely considered the Open Spaces sub-committee proposal for building the Depot between the bowls club ramp, Jenkins Pavilion and Banks Pavilion.

Resolved: That the suggested area is not usable or large enough, with the disadvantages far outweighing the advantages.

Resolved to recommend: That renting of an industrial unit on Middlefield Industrial Estate be considered.
6. Date and time of next meeting
To be confirmed.
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